 
I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself as the Blackbirds class teacher. I'm Helen Summers and as well as being your child’s class teacher, I am also the Deputy Headteacher here at Springfield. I am lucky enough to be working alongside Louise who is our amazing HLTA and will be teaching your children when I am not present in the room. We also have, Michele, Dani and Cathy, all of whom are very experienced and established members of our staff team. We are very excited to welcome your children into school on Wednesday 6th September.  


For me, in my previous role as KS2 Lead and then Acting Headteacher; I have worked with many of the pupils that are joining us in Blackbirds class, and for others, this will be our first time working together. It was a great opportunity; before the summer holiday, where we all spent time working together and getting to know each other on our transition days too.  
 
We are very excited about the year ahead. In the next few days, we will spend time learning our new class rules and also looking at what all your amazing children are able to do and what they may need to access the learning opportunities presented.  
 
Our topic for this Autumn Term is 'World War 2' and we'll be learning lots about the history of this event.   
 
Our PE will be on a Thursday morning and we ask that you send in a labelled T-shirt, shorts and trainers in a bag that can be kept in school ready to change into on this day.  
 
Monday's will be our swimming day, please send in named swimwear and a towel in a bag each Monday. 
 
For snacks, please send in a snack and drink of your child's choice, we just ask that snacks are as healthy as possible and please make sure all drinks bottles are labelled.  
 
Later in the week, all information about our wonderful class will be uploaded onto our class page on the school website, so do go on and have a look, I will let you know once the information is on via email.  
 
If you have any questions or queries then please do send Louise or I an email, or call and ask to speak to one of us. Our new class email is - blackbirds@springfield.staffs.sch.uk and the school phone number is 01538383558, please just be aware that we may not be available during teaching time.   
 
Along with the Blackbirds class team; I look forward to working with you all over the coming year. 
 
Kind regards, 
Helen, Louise and the Blackbirds team.   


